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“Something to think about: If 
you fish the wrong fly long and 
hard enough, it will sooner or 
later become the right fly.”  

John Gierach

Does that mean that I don’t need 
three dozen fly boxes?  Certainly 
presentation trumps fly selection 
most of the time.  A lousy fly well 
presented, will always out-fish a 
great fly that is poorly presented.  
There are some very successful 
anglers who pride themselves on 
always carrying just a handful of 
patterns.  I’ve considered doing 
that for a season; just think of what 
that would do for my fishing skills.  
However, I’m not likely to do that 
anytime soon, partly because I’m 
unwilling to pay the initiation fee 
in terms of catch-rate, but mostly 
just because I have a love affair 
with flies.  I’m fascinated by the 
classic fly patterns, by the cutting-
edge new ones, and by most in 
between.  I enjoy reading about 
flies, and watching others craft 
them.  I take great pleasure in my 
own fly tying process, from the 
inspiration phase to the fishing 
phase, and in the tweaking 

phase which sometimes follows 
the fishing.  Heck, I even like to 
repair my beat-up flies, and to 
salvage the hooks from those 
which are beyond repair.  (Don’t 
knock it - it keeps me out of the 
bars at night.) 

Fishing makes me feel like 
a little kid again, and fly tying 
gets me all excited too.  For 
example, this past spring I started 
tying Klinkhamer style flies in 
anticipation of the Hendrickson 
hatch.  The first time I used them 
was on the Farmington and they 
really produced big time.  Not 
all of my presentations were 
good, but very few of my good 
presentations were ignored by the 
trout during the hatch.  Of course, 
I possibly could have caught as 
many trout using other types of 
flies, but the experience would 
not have been as rewarding.  
The anticipation felt during the 
tying process was fulfilled on the 
river.  I’ve since had success with 
Klinkhamers in many situations, 
including still waters.  So all 
the dry flies I’ve tied lately have 
been in the Klinkhamer style.  It’s 
become my current BFF (Best Fly 

Forever).  
If you are interested in tying 

better parachute flies, I highly 
recommend the techniques 
favored by Hans Van Klinken, 
the originator of the Klinkhamer 
Special.  His Klinkhamer 
parachutes constitute a unique 
style, one that is uniquely 
effective and durable.  These 
flies are highly visible to the 
angler, yet their abdomens hang 
tantalizingly down well below 
the water’s surface for the fish’s 
benefit.  I often use them as strike 
indicators because Klinkhamers 
float like icebergs when tied 
properly with many wraps of 
quality oversized hackle. They 
can be made to mimic many 
types of mayflies, caddis and 
midges by changing profile, 
material and color.  There’s no 
need for any exotic materials, 
however I would suggest using 
the official Partridge #15BNX 
Klinkhamer hook because its 
wide gap increases hookups 
and the approximate twenty- 
degree bend in the heavy shank 
(about one hook gap behind 
the eye) makes the fly ride more 
upright above the water, while, 
at the same time, hanging more 
vertically beneath the surface.  
These Partridge hooks have 
been hard to find lately.  You 
can make your own by putting 
the appropriate bend into a 
3X long curved hook similar to 
the TMC #200R.  Alternatively, 
I’ve found that the Gamakatsu 
#C15-BV vertical eye emerger 
hook works for short-bodied flies, 
and I’ve heard of a Daiichi #1160 
Klinkhamer hook.  Again, the most 
essential thing is to study Klinken’s 
methods, which can be found in 
the December 2006 edition of 
Fly Fisherman magazine and by 
Google search.  
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I’ve been thinking a lot about 
fly tying lately because CFFA’s Fly 
Tying Classes begin on October 
13th at Cabela’s.  These classes 
are among the greatest things our 
club offers.  Separate classes are 
given for beginning fresh water 
and beginning saltwater fly tying.  
The talent and the experience 
of the people that teach these 
classes are awesome.  Any given 
class is likely to have hundreds of 
years of experience represented 
by our members that show up 
to help out.  The presenters 
include professional tiers, 
authors, guides, and many other 
folks who make fly tying an art 
form.  Whenever I attend a class 
I learn something new, or I am 
reminded of something forgotten.  
At $50 (non-members price) for 
all six sessions, these classes are 
the greatest value around, and 
they may be the perfect gift for 
someone you know.  

This month’s quote comes 
from John Gierach, one of the 
most popular living fly fishing 
authors, and probably the most 
quotable.  His humorous writing 
style embodies the spirit of our 
sport while showing reverence 
for its ethics, traditions and 
natural environments.  I like that 
he listens to classic rock music on 
those long drives to fishing spots, 
although he gravitates toward 
Zeppelin, whereas I’m more of a 
Deadhead.  John Gierach’s latest 
book, No Shortage of Good 
Days, was published in May of 
this year.        

Don’t miss our next meeting 
on October 12th featuring 
Jim Turecek, a professional fly 
fisherman who has worked as an 
instructor, guide, lecturer, and fly 
fishing theoretician.  Among other 
things, he also crafts handmade 
custom knives.  Jim will present 

October Meeting

The Connecticut Fly 
Fisherman’s Association will 
present a fly fishing program 
on Wednesday, October 12, 
2011 at the Veteran’s Memorial 
Clubhouse, 100 Sunset Ridge, 
East Hartford, CT., at 7:00 
pm

Jim Turecek is a fly fisherman 
and tier with over forty years 
of experience.  He is a 
professional fly fisherman who 
has worked as an instructor, 
guide, lecturer and fly fishing 
theoretician for thirty years.  
Jim has fished for and caught 
just about every species you 
can catch on a fly rod, in 
fresh and salt water.  Besides 
his intimate knowledge of 
the rivers and coast of New 
England he has extensive 
experience throughout the 
Caribbean and has traveled 
widely in pursuit of new 
angling experiences.  Jim is on 
the water a couple of hundred 
times a year following the fish 
throughout the seasons.

Since 1979 Jim has been 
crafting handmade knives.  
His one-of-a-kind knives are 
some of the finest examples 
of the art of cutlery found 
in the world today.  An 
internationally known artisan, 
his award winning knives and 
flies can be found in some of 
the leading collections in the 

“The Connecticut Shoreline 
from the Quinnipiac River to 
the Housatonic River” including 
a display of the primary prey 
species and the flies that best 
imitate them.  

I think I need more fly boxes.
><<)))*>     Bruce

United States, Europe and the 
Orient.  His work is actively 
sought by collectors who wait 
years for an example of his 
craftsmanship.

Jim has been the subject 
of articles in books and 
magazines such as “Fly Fishing 
in Saltwater” and “Blade” 
magazines.  Pictures of his flies 
and knives have been used 
as examples of excellence 
in numerous magazines and 
books both domestically and 
internationally.  Also, Jim was 
recently featured in a television 
segment of “Valley Worthy of 
Note”, broadcast on a local 
TV station.

The Connecticut Shoreline 
From the Quinnipiac River to 
the Housatonic River

This lecture and slide 
presentation will cover a large 
section of the Connecticut 
shoreline.  We start at the 
New Haven Sandbar, then 
travel west to Bradley Point 
and the Oyster River in West 
Haven, then journey over 
to Anderson’s Landing and 
Silver Sands, Milford.  We 
will end up at Milford Point at 
the mouth of the Housatonic 
River.  We will explore some 
very diverse habitats from flats 
and sandbars to the rips of the 
Charles Island tambolo. With 
forty years of fly fishing this 
area I will give you a serious 
insight into these areas and 
its prey species and their 
predators.

 I will also have a display of 
the primary prey species found 
in New England and the flies 
that best represent them.  All 
my patterns were designed in 
the mid seventies after many 
hours of underwater study.  I 
never designed a fly until I 
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away from them and left in the 
river for catch and release. Up 
until the C&R section was put 
into effect by the end of June 
almost all the fish were gone 
and people did not fish until 
the following year on opening 
day. But Dick and some oth-
ers knew there could be great 
fishing year round and started 
the movement that has given 
us the great fishery we have 
today.

I went to my first FRAA meet-
ing over 25 years ago and he 
was President then, I joined 
right up because he made you 
feel welcomed and I saw his 
enthusiasm for the river right 
away. Dick was a great moti-
vator when it came to getting 
people to do things. He got 
great speakers at the monthly 
meetings as well as the yearly 
banquet. The yearly picnics 
were a great time for adults 
as well as kids, I remember 
he always had someone get 
a huge piñata for the kids to 
bust open and get goodies 
out of.  When I told him my 
dad had a luncheonette many 
years ago, he put him to work 
cooking for everyone work-
ing the grill all day. He would 
stop by over and over telling 
him what a great job he did. 
I guess he did that with every-
one because even his board 
members stayed with him for 
many years keeping the club 
going.

Dick was not perfect by 
any means and some people 
had issues with him, he was 
never afraid of a “heated de-
bate” and always got his point 
across.  But the Farmington 
River truly came first in Dick’s 
life. And for this we should all 
thank him when we step into 

the river to fish and get that 
first take by a nice hold over 
trout.
John Springer

October Meeting

Dick Lowery

have watched the prey species 
I am trying to imitate in its 
natural habitat.Admission to 
our monthly club meetings is 
free, and as always the public 
is invited to attend.

For more information and 
directions to the meeting call 
860-747-3324 or visit the CFFA 
website at www.ctflyfish.org

    Mary Edwards
    CFFA Publicity Chairman 

Another angling brother 
passed away recently. I think 
it’s safe to say that every fly 
fisherman and women in Con-
necticut and a few thousand 
spin fishermen as well as out of 
state anglers also have fished 
the TMA of the Farmington Riv-
er. Those anglers enjoyed hun-
dreds of thousands of hours 
and caught God knows how 
many fish because Dick Lowry 
led the fight with the help of 
other members of the Farming-
ton River Anglers Association 
over 25 years ago to get that 
TMA in place.

Do not think it was an easy 
fight, it was not. The Connecti-
cut DEP had to be convinced 
it was a good idea that took 
quite some time to do, as we 
all know nothing comes easy 
with people that are not used 
to change. Land owners along 
the river, and there were many, 
did not want anglers walking 
up and down the river year 
round in front of their homes. 
Most of all meat fishermen 
did not want “their” fish taken 

NEXT BOARD MEETING OCT 
5th
NEXT CLUB MEETING OCT 
12th

The CFFA will be holding 
it’s annual Fresh & Saltwater 
Fly Tying Classes on six 
consecutive Thursdays starting 
Oct.13th at 7:00pm at Cabela’s 
meeting rooms near the deli.

For more information contact 
Richard Gilligan phone: 860-
667-1441, email: fishing_
retired@att.net or log on to 
www.ctflyfish.org

Coming Events



Catch of The Month

This “Catch of the Month” was submitted by Mary 
Edwards. If you have a photo of the great fish you have 
caught, please send it to the Editor at: todd.gorman@
mac.com

Board of Directors

President • Bruce Rich (c) 860-450-6390 (e) ergopro@comcast.net
Activities VP • Bob Winot
Environment VP • Stan Calabrese: (h) 569-2923
Promotions VP • Richard Gaudreau: (h) 860-745-0548 (e) readfr1@cox.net
Recording Secretary • Phil McCormick (h) 871-8703
Legal Secretary • Mark Barbieri (h) 623-8187
Treasurer • Lou Fabrizio (h) 793-0547 (w) 571-5190
Advisory Board • Gary Bogli (h) 649-4227
Advisory Board • Charles Place (h) 623-9912 (w) 704-7888
Advisory Board • Ray Riley (h) 721-0547
Advisory Board • John Baracchi
Conservation Chairman • Ed Mitchell
Education Chairman • Rich Gilligan (h) 860-839-2070
Indoor Facilities Chairman. • Denise Dauray 
Legislative Chairman • Vin Ringrose (h) 828-4642
Membership Chairman • Phil McCormick (h) 871-8703
Newsletter Chairman • Todd Gorman
Program Chairman • Roger Plourde (h) 747-4297 (w) 747-3324
Publicity Chairman • Mary Edwards
Webmaster • Nils Christensen 

Dick Wemmell’s Fly Box

Willi Streamer
Hook: 6X Streamer Hook
Thread: Black
Rib: X-Fine Silver Mylar
Tail & Beard: Red
Body: Black Thread 
Wing: Black Poly
Eyes: Painted 
Fly tied by Dick Wemmell
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664 Buckley Highway
Union, CT 06076
860-684-1575
jtsflyshop@yahoo.com

A& P  A u t o
Sa les  &  Serv ice

Alma or Pablo Zuniga
365 Main Street

East Hartford, CT 06118

P: (860) 568-0202 F: (860) 568-0505

Quality Service
& Repairs

Dr. Kenneth Wichman
Manchester Podiatry Center, P.C.

Diabetic Footwear
Medicare Covered

Dr. Comfort "extra depth" shoes are specially designed for the
unique needs of the diabetic patient. Ask your podiatrist today

about the difference Dr. Comfort shoes can make to your health!
Participating in Most Health Plans. Now available exclusively at:

117 E. Center St. Manchester, CT  649-3338 

*

Many styles to chose from

Fly tying
for all.com

w w w . F l y T y i n g F o r A l l . c o m

Video downloads on fly tying
For all levels from beginner to expert
Catagorized by technique, fish and flies

Over 150 videos
totaling

Over 30 hours

South Windsor
Neck and Back, LLC
Chiropractic Neurology Center
1330 Sullivan Avenue South Windsor, CT 06074 (860) 644-2437

Rosanne M. Gregory, DC
Doctor of Chiropractic

www.FunctionForLife.com

Dr. Kenneth Wichman
Manchester Podiatry Center, P.C.

117 E. Center St. Manchester, CT  649-3338 

Podiatric Medecine
and Foot Surgery

Participating in Most Health Plans
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South Windsor
Neck and Back, LLC
Chiropractic Neurology Center
1330 Sullivan Avenue South Windsor, CT 06074 (860) 644-2437

Andrew P.T. Gregory, DC, DACNB
Diplomate of the American Chiropratic Neurology Board

www.FunctionForLife.com

ityeflies .com

leslie wrixon Fly Dresser

111 Crest Road
Wellesley, Massachusetts
02482

lesliewrixon@ityeflies.com
508 7338535

ST
REAM AND BROOK

FLY FISHING

John Synnott
Instructor and Guide

37 West Main Street • Vergennes, VT 05491 • 802-989-0398
www.streamandbrook.com • info@streamandbrook.com



Our advertisers exist to provide you with excellent products and services and they do need your support. 
Mention that you are with CFFA, they do appreciate the feedback and patronage from club members. 
Plus they are an excellent source for information on gear, tackle, fishing tips, and current conditions.

Stitched Concepts
Corporate Apparel

Apparel Embroidery for All Your Company Needs

Ted Koch
27 Naek Rd., Unit 7
P.O. Box 2065
Vernon, CT 06066

Phone 860-872-4455
Fax 860-870-4598
www.stitchedconcepts.com
info@stitchedconcepts.com

ON THE RIVER
Fly Fishing Instruction with Charlie Place

Learn where trout hide, what their habits are, and how
to catch them using nymphs, streamers and dry flies.

Send for a free electronic brochure to learn more
about this unique fly fishing teaching service.

Send to: ontheriver@snet.net
Over 25 years fly fishing experience

Hartford Club Sport Center
“Fishing and Outdoor Specialists Since 1979”
554 Wethersfield Avenue • Hartford, CT 06114

Gary L. Brummett
860 296-0110
Mobile: 860 539-3067

Outdoor Enterprises, LLC
www.ct-outfitters.com

JET Electric
Residential, Commercial, and Industrial

Fully Insured

Jason Trott
East Hartford, CT
860-282-1291
860-818-5541
290-933 Shop Lic. 189250

Ron Shute
Office: 886.677.4661 • Cell: 860.306.0888
Direct/Fax: 860.735.7461
Ron.Shute@Raveis.com
www.Raveis.com/RonShute
200 West Main Street
Avon, CT 06001 

r a v e i s . c om
"The Best Website in Real Estate"

100,000+ MLS listings updated daily • School reports
Mapping of sold/listed homes • Online home evaluation

Quality for low rates - William Raveis Mortgage and Insurance

CONNECTICUT’S 
FLY FISHING LEADER

FEATURING:SAGE, MARCH BROWN, ST. CROIX,  ECHO, SA MASTERY 
DEALER,  ROSS, BAUER, TIBOR, REGAL, RENZETTI, SIMMS, PATAGONIA, 
COLUMBIA, AIRFLO, ENRICO FLIES, FISHPOND, EX OFFICIO, KORKERS, 
WATERWORKS/LAMSON, UMPQUA, RIO, DYNAKING AND MORE!

www.northcove.com
75 MAIN STREET • OLD SAYBROOK, CT • (860) 388-6585

FLY ROD RENTALS • TYING MATERIALS • TYING CLASSES
• FLY FISHING SCHOOLS • LOCAL INFORMATION • FFF CERTIFIED INSTRUCTION

Since
1988

WILLINGTON
PIZZA

TOO
Route 74 Phelps Crossing

Willington, Connecticut

(860) 429-9030
www.willingtonpizza.com

B-
Mar FliesB-
Mar Flies
B r u c e  M a r i n o

O v e r  4 0  Y e a r s  o f  F l y  T y i n g  E x p e r i e n c e

H o m e :  8 6 0 . 6 5 3 . 8 2 8 8
C e l l :  8 6 0 . 9 6 7 . 9 3 3 8
E m a i l :  b m a r f l i e s @ a o l . c o m

4 6  F e r n  H o l l o w  D r .
G r a n b y ,  C T  0 6 0 3 5

w w w . b m a r f l i e s . c o m
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Cedar House
Looking to buy Flyfishing Tackle, Tying Materials, 

Firearms and related items. Custom Framing
I have some very nice used rods and reels for sale.

By Appointment:
(860) 747-3324

Roger Plourde
146 New Britain Ave (Rt. 372)

Rear Building
Plainville, CT 06062
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